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        The Sandpiper  

North Falmouth Congregational Church,  

United Church of Christ      

                                                                                                                                December 2022

 “I will light candles this Christmas, candles of joy, 

despite all sadness…” –Howard Thurman 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

Joy is in the hum of the universe. It is the luminous 

web flung across the night sky. It is the 

effervescence of gratitude. It lightens burdens with 

its exclamations. It sits next to sorrow waiting for 

that graced moment of being felt and seen. It is 

more enduring than happiness could ever hope to 

be. It takes the sting out of bitter hearts. It seizes us 

when least expected. It is in the details so quickly 

passed by. It is the singular, bright yellow dandelion 

blooming on a November day. What is joy to you?  

 

The Christmas story and Jesus’ birth are swaddled 

in joy. The angels brought “good tidings of joy” to 

the shepherds. The Wise men “rejoiced with 

exceedingly great joy” when they saw the guiding 

star in the eastern sky. And Elizabeth’s baby leapt 

in her womb with joy when Mary’s voice was 

heard. When Jesus lay in a manager, an angelic 

choir burst forth in song, “Glory to God, in the 

highest.” Perfect joy spilled forth into the messiness 

and untidiness of our world. 

 

Christmas somehow makes us aware of the 

distinction between “happiness” and “joy.” None of 

the Christmas scriptures or greetings would feel 

quite right if the word happiness was substituted for 

the word joy. Joy is somehow a higher, deeper, 

more magical, and more magnificent.  

 

Every Christmas Eve and every Christmas pageant, 

joy is palpable and real. We see it in the children’s 

faces. We hear it when singing “Joy to the World.” 

We experience in the quiet sanctuary lit only with 

candlelight while singing “Silent Night”.  

 

Joy is the gift of love God gave to us when God 

became one of us to walk with us, laugh with us, 

cry with us, suffer with us, die with us, and rise with 

us. There is no greater joy in knowing the depth, 

width, height, and length God will go to save us. 

May that holy joy settle deep within your bones and 

burst forth like angels’ voices this Christmas.   

 

Blessings for a joy-filled Christmas! 

 
Pastor Christina 
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12/06 Connie Gawarkiewicz 

12/14 Kayleigh Sanders 

12/20 Roberta Markham   

12/23 Helen Sievert 

12/25 Katie Weldon 

12/28 Delaney Clements 

12/29 Ava Gray 

 

 
 

 

                      
 

 

 

ServSafe Food Manager Food Certification 
 

All commercial kitchens are required by the Board 

of Health to have someone onsite who is a certified 

ServSafe Food Manager. Our church is currently 

looking for a volunteer to become certified. A 

training course is being offered in Barnstable for 

two, 4-hour sessions 9 a.m. – 1 p.m.  on Mondays, 

January 23 and 30. The next course is in March. 

The church will cover all costs. See poster below. 

 

The important part of this work is to ensure those 

preparing and serving food know the rules: how to 

sanitize the counters, washing and drying pots and 

dishes, use of gloves for one thing, cooking 

temperatures to kill bacteria, and not to serve if you 

have a cold or other illness. 

 

If you feel called to help the church in this way, 

please contact Pastor Christina 

pastornfcc@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

mailto:pastornfcc@gmail.com
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Decorating the Church for Advent 

Friday November 26
th

  

 

 
 

Leslie & Keira placing the star on the tree’s top. 

 

 
 

Marsha & Jean with the window candles. 
 

 
 

 
 

Carolee arranging the choir loft swag. 

 

 
 

A very merry Christmas from Linda! 
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Linda placing the Chrismons. 

 

 
 

The beautiful altar with the Advent Wreath and 

the indoor tree with the Chrismons. 

 

 
 

The outdoor shell tree being secured by David. 

 

 
 

Bill hanging the shells on the gorgeous tree 

donated by the Packard Family in  

loving memory of Don. 
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The lovely Christmas Swags on our front door. 

 
The Sanctuary and outside Christmas Shell Tree are 

now decorated for the Advent Season and 

Christmas through Epiphany on January 6
th

. Thank 

you to a multi-generational group of individuals 

including Sarah Bach, Jean Davock, Bill & Marsha 

Martin, Lesley, Graham & Keira Murphy, David 

O’Hara, Carolee Packard,  who all worked as a 

team to make the beautiful transformation. 

 

A special thanks to Chris Polloni, Bill Martin and 

David O'Hara for troubleshooting after the heavy 

rain to get lighting back on the Christmas tree. 

 

Also a special thanks to Marcia McLaughlin for 

printing names on the shells & the Packard Family 

for donating the beautiful tree! 

 
From the Treasurer 

 
Through November we were running very close to 

budget on net income.  The shortage in member 

contributions and fundraising revenue were offset 

by expense savings due to the open positions of 

Music Director and Whole Life Director. We are 

facing significant increases in gas and electric 

expenses which are expected to carry forward into 

2023. 

 
 

Stewardship Pledge Drive 

“Re-membering Community” 
 

Thank you to all of you who returned your pledge 

card for the coming year. If you intend to pledge but 

have yet to return your pledge card we ask that you 

mail it in at your earliest convenience or put it in the 

offering plate on Sunday. If you need a pledge card, 

please contact Debbie Pinkney. 

 

 
 

 
 

Outreach Thank You Letters 
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